Minutes – Aspen Grove Board of Directors Meeting

January 29, 2007
6:00 pm

Scott’s  Seafood
Walnut Creek

Directors present: Bill Ireton, Tom Merrick, Liz Reagor, Jim Steeb, Bob Thornton,

Others present:
Sharon Ireton, Bob McClintock – McClintock Accountancy, 

eter


Miller – Camco, 




Ed Reagor

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 pm by President Ireton.

Minutes of the October 18, 2006 Board of Directors meeting were approved.

Mr. McClintock presented the Financial Statements and Independent Auditors’ Report October 31, 2006 and 2005, the Report to the Board of Directors, and the Results of the 2006 Camco Payroll and Work Order System Work. It was noted that the operating fund had a carryover of $14,247 into 2006-2007 and the replacement fund owed the operating fund $32,342 at October 31, 2006. Mr. Miller will have the funds transferred from the Smith Barney account to the Plumas Bank account after obtaining the authorization of Treasurer Thornton and President Ireton. After totaling the amounts over billed and under billed in the Camco work order audit Mr. Miller reported that the result was $232.50 owed by the Association to Camco. Corrections will be made by Mr. Miller to reconcile amounts owed or paid by Aspen Gove to other Northstar associations. It was moved, seconded, and passed to accept the Financial Statements and Independent Auditors’ Report. Copies will be mailed to the membership by the end of February.

The Board reviewed the December 2006 financial statements prepared by Camco. It was noted that building maintenance expenses for December were over budget due to pipe freezes.  Snow removal expenses for the year were under budget due to few storms. In reviewing the assessment receivables it was noted that the owner of unit 3126 was over $900 in arrears. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to engage the services of Association Lien Services to collect the unpaid assessments. Mr. Miller will first contact the owner of the unit and notify them that if the funds are not paid by February 15th they will be turn to ALS.

The following maintenance items were discussed:

1. The swale system running adjacent to Northstar Drive will be cleaned out each spring as part of seasonal maintenance. 

2. During January lasting cold temperatures resulted in pipes freezing in approximately 20 units. The Camco maintenance crew thawed pipes and repaired broken pipes. Some water extraction was done in unites that had experienced flooding. 

3. Snow removal  services by the labor crew of Jorge Benuto and snow plow operator Al Pombo Inc. has been good. Ice chipping and the application of ice melt was recently done on pathways by Benuto’s crew. 

4. In late March or early April Mr. Ireton, Mr. Miller, engineer Earl Hagadorn, and an engineer from the Northstar Community Services District will meet with a representative of East West Partners concerning installation of a storm drain system behind tower buildings 3157-3168 and 3169-3180. Drains will be installed to prevent water seepage into the buildings’ foundations, the embankment to the parking lot, and the parking lot. 

5. Mr. Miller reported that he had contacted Paul Fry Designs about drawing up plans for a stairway from the parking lot to serve tower buildings 3145-3156 and 3157-3168. It is estimated that the expense to draw engineered plans for the stairway will be approximately $3,000. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to approve engaging the services of Paul Fry at that amount. The stairway will be constructed this summer. 

Mr. Ireton reported that the following grounds maintenance projects had been completed:

1. The rocky swale area on the ski back trail adjacent to the lower village parking area had been filled with gravel.

2. Aspen trees had been planted on the edge of the ski back trail.

3. The multi-purpose trail adjacent to the bio swale and retention pond was constructed in a reduced width of 3 feet rather than Placer County’s requested 8 feet. 

4. Safety railings were installed on the ski trail bridge over the drainage culverts to the creek. 

5. East West Partners were allowed use of the water from the hose bibs on the tower buildings to irrigate trees planted adjacent to the bioswale last summer. 

6. Swales adjacent to Northstar Drive were constructed by Jorge Benuto’s labor crew last summer and fall. The NCSD also provided culvert cleanout services for the project.

Mr. Merrick reported on dumpster enclosures. Photos of dumpster enclosures in other properties were shown. Enclosures constructed of split face concreted block, enclosures with cultured stone facing, and construction of embankments on Aspen Grove to house dumpsters were discussed along with gazebo type enclosure roofing. Design changes to the parking lots will impact the location and design of the enclosures. An overall plan for the lots is necessary for siting the enclosures.  It was decided that Mr. Merrick and Mr. Miller would work together to provide the Board a plan for an enclosure at the entrance to Silver Strike and Aspen Grove. Each enclosure will house 2 dumpsters. A recommended dumpster enclosure plan will be obtained from the Tahoe Truckee Sanitary District as a basis for the work. Research will be done on the required plans and permits required by the various local agencies.

The Board reviewed a finalized version of the revised CC&Rs. After discussion of the section concerning  homeowner and association responsibilities for window maintenance and replacement it was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the documents for distribution to the membership for written comments. The documents will be mailed by February 15th. Owners will be asked to provide their comments by March 15th..At the April board meeting the comments will be reviewed. 

Mr. Ireton presented a draft of a cover letter and site improvement plan survey questionnaire. Board members will review them and provide email comments to Mr. Ireton within a week. The finalized letter and survey will be mailed to the membership along with the CC&Rs. A stamped return envelope will be provided to facilitate survey responses and CC&R comments.

Mr. Ireton reported on recent director changes on the Northstar Property Owners’ Association Board. The NPOA Board has invited a representative from the Aspen Grove Board to meet with them on the afternoon of Friday February 16th to present items that are of a common concern to both boards. It was decided that Mr. Ireton would be the representative from Aspen Grove. Items he will address will be 1) the East West Partners bio swale and retention pond drainage issue, 2) Northstar Public Safety department’s security service to the association, 3) site improvement plans for Aspen Grove, 4) cable service from Charter Communications. 

Security service from Northstar Public Safety was discussed. Day skiers’ cars are being ticketed routinely. It was recommended that citations stating that the vehicle’s make and license plate have been recorded and it will be towed on a second violation be implemented. Mr. Miller reported that as of January 1, 2007 new towing laws for homeowners’ associations went into effect which limit the associations ability to tow after 24 hours.

 He will report on the law changes after attending a legal seminar in early February. Mr. and Mrs. Reagor reported satisfaction with the services provided by Northstar Public Safety’s patrolman. NPS manager Steve George will be invited to attend the July board meeting to provide a mid year report on the department’s activities in Aspen Grove. 

In other business it was requested that Mr. Miller obtain copies of permanent residents’ long term leases from rental agencies and homeowners. The leases will be reviewed to ensure that the residents have been provided with the association’ rules and regulations 

The next meeting was set for 1:00 pm Saturday April 21, 2007 at the NPOA Adult Clubhouse. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:50 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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